#### WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL -Meeting Notes

# **February 7, 2018**

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on Wednesday February 7, 2018 in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building. The President, Mark Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

**ROLL CALL:** Mr. Mark Johnson

Mr. David Prosser Mr. Christopher Freese Mr. Brinis Miller Mr. Michael Ranieri Mr. Clyde Jacobs

Mr. Bill Temme

Mr. Gregory McCummings, Secretary

## **MINUTES:**

**January 2, 2018:** Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to approve the minutes of the January 2, 2018 Borough Council Reorganization Meeting.

**Motion Passed** 

### FINANCIAL REPORT:

Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the January Financial Report.

Motion Passed

### **TRANSFERS:**

Mr. Ranieri moved and Mr. Jacobs seconded to approve the February Transfers.

Motion Passed

#### **BILLS:**

Mr. Jacobs moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to approve the January bills.

**Motion Passed** 

### **VISITORS:**

Director of the Avon Grove Library Lori Schwabenbauer provided an update on the Library activities and thanked Council for supporting their funding request in 2018. Lori also read a letter written by the Library Board President expressing their gratitude for the years of service from Wanda Prosser and wishing her luck and she retires from the board.

Ellen Kohler the director of the White Clay Creek Multi-Municipal MS4 Collaboration attending the meeting. Ellen discussed what DEP's expectation is of local municipalities regarding Stormwater and sediment reduction. At the current time the Borough has not received any feedback from the DEP on the permit that was submitted for review. Ellen

and the White Clay Creek Alliance are available to assist us with responding to the DEP as well as locating sources of funding for our sediment reduction projects. At this time the Borough is in a holding pattern waiting to hear back from the DEP.

## **FINANCE:**

Manager McCummings updated Council that we did receive the additional funding for the Hometown Streetscape project that was promised by the County on 1/17/18.

### **PUBLIC WORKS:**

## **PUBLIC SAFETY:**

## **UNFINISHED BUSINESS**

The Borough received a response from the legal team regarding the Codification of Ordinances that was needed to proceed with the project. Manager McCummings indicated that the next step was to consolidate the responses and to submit our findings back to General Code which he expected to take place in February.

President Johnson advised the Council of the intention of moving forward with the Malt or Brewed Beverage Petition. The petition calls for the following statement to be placed on the 2018 election ballot for West Grove Borough:

DO YOU FAVOR THE GRANTING OF MALT AND BREWED BEVERAGE RETAIL DISPENSER LICENSES FOR CONSUMPTION ON PREMISES WHERE SOLD IN THE BOROUGH OF WEST GROVE?

YES NO

### **NEW BUSINESS**

# **CORRESPONDENCE:**

#### **UPCOMING EVENTS:**

## ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Miller moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Gregory J. McCummings, Secretary